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Councillors Peacock, Beacham, and Patel 

 
 
Apologies Councillor  Mughal and Dobbie 

 
 
Also Present: Councillor   
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ACTION 

BY 

 
LSCB18. 

 
APOLOGIES  

 Apologies were received from Cllr Mughal who was substituted for by 
Cllr Beacham.  
 
Apologies were received from Cllr Dobbie who was substituted for by Cllr 
Patel.  
 

 
 

LSCB19. 

 
URGENT BUSINESS  

 There were no items of urgent business.  
 

 
 

LSCB20. 

 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 There were no declarations of interest.  
 

 
 

LSCB21. 

 
SUMMARY OF PROCEDURE  

 The Chair explained the procedure for Licensing hearings under the 
Licensing Act 2003 to the applicant and the objectors.  
 

 
 

LSCB22. 

 
APPLICATION FOR A PREMISES LICENCE - SALONICA CAFE, 1 

GRAND PARADE, GREEN LANES, LONDON N4 1JX 
 

 The Licensing Officer (Ms Barrett) introduced the report relating to the 
application for a new premises licence to serve late night refreshment 
until 5am lodged on behalf of the Salonica Café. There would not be 
being alcohol served at the premises.  
 
The applicant submitted late evidence to the hearing, in the form of a 
letter from J & H Licensing Consultants. The evidence was accepted by 
the Chair and tabled.  
 
The objectors addressed the meeting. They were concerned about noise 
being emitted from the lightwell near the café’s outside toilets. Those 
living in the flats above the café and above the jewellers’ next door were 
disturbed by noise at night-time.  
 
Mr Sygrave, on behalf of the Ladder Community Safety Partnership, 
informed those present that there had also been objections voiced by the 
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3 ward councillors and by the local MP. He also mentioned that, previous 
meetings of Licensing Sub-Committees, had refused late licenses on 
several occassions for areas between the railway bridge and Turnpike 
Lane.  
 
The applicant mentioned that his clients tend to be older men. Many 
were over 50. As such, he stated they were unlikely to cause 
disturbances. He said that noise pollution in the area was often caused 
by others who were standing in the street and milling around, not by his 
customers. He also stated that he would not be playing music. In his 
opinion, the noise generated by the café would thus not be great.  
 
Cllr Patel enquired as to whether the premises was currently open late. 
The applicant stated that, as the premises did not serve alcohol, until the 
2003 Act came into effect there were no licensing rules restricting his 
opening hours and so he sometimes kept the premises open until late. 
 
Concern was expressed about the outdoor toilet area and the fact the 
back door of the café was kept open to allow access to this. This was 
thought to be a major reason why noise was being transmitted. The 
officer from Noise Team present at the meeting concurred. 
 
RESOLVED: 

 

Having considered the representations made, the Sub-Committee 
resolved to grant the application subject to the closing time being 2 am 
on every night. 
 
As an informative, the Sub-Committee urges the applicant to take 
measures to enclose the way to the toilet area to prevent the 
transmission of noise. Up until the toilet area is enclosed, then the door 
must be kept closed except for access purposes. 
 
In addition, there is a condition that the applicant complies with the 
provisions of the operating schedule. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Councillor JAYANTI PATEL 

Chair  
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